THE UNIVERSITY OF WESTERN ONTARIO WESTERN ARCHIVES



THE LONDON WOMEN'S HISTORY GROUP COLLECTION AFC 100

Inventory prepared by Bev Brereton, assisted by Kelsey McLellan - February, 2012

WESTERN ARCHIVES THE LONDON WOMEN'S HISTORY GROUP COLLECTION AFC 100

TABLE OF CONTENTS

COLLECTIO	N DESCRIPTION	4
SERIES DESC	CRIPTIONS and FILE LISTS	
Series 1	Big Sisters of London Records	7
	London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records	14
	Lanterns for Peace Records	26
Series 4	The Circle Records	28
Series 5	Nokee Kwe Records	30
Series 6	London Women's History Group Records	32
	London Women's Credit Union Records	34
Series 8	Task Force on the Status of Women at King's College Records	36
	Family Consultant Service Records	38
Series 10	London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records	43
Series 11	Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women Records	54
Series 12	Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records	56
Series 13	Mary McKim Papers	64
Series 14	Women Artists Oral History Interviews	66
Series 15	Finders Keepers Records	68
Series 16	Women of Distinction Award Records	70
Series 17	Jean Hewitt Scrapbook	71
Series 18	Womanspirit Records	73
Series 19	Multicultural Committee to End Woman Abuse Records	75
Series 20	Oral Histories	77
Series 21	Pat Chefurka Papers	81
Series 22	Women Artists in the Western World Records	83
Series 23	Keepers of the Ways Records	85
Series 24	Maureen Riley Papers	87
Series 25	Women's Monument Project Records	89
Series 26	Women's Community House Records	91
Series 27	London Women's Liberation Records	92
Series 28	Ontario Women's Action Coalition Records	93
Series 29	Sexual Assault Centre Records	94
Series 30	Womanpower Records	96
Series 31	London Women Teachers' Association Records	98
Series 32	Federation of Women Teachers Associations of Ontario Records	99
Series 33	London Status of Women Action Group Records	101
Series 34	Woman's Workshop Records	114
Series 35	General Records	123

THE LONDON WOMEN'S HISTORY GROUP COLLECTION AFC 100 COLLECTION DESCRIPTION

Dates

1965 - 2010

Extent and Material

3.5 m of textual records

1 scrapbook

1 autograph album

128 photographs - b&w and col.

1018 photographs - slides - b&w and col.

1 photograph album

5 prints - posters

1 film

21 videocassettes

64 audio cassettes

59 audio tapes - 1/4"

29 CDs

19 DVDs

Administrative History

In 1999, a small group of women established the London Women's History Group to gather and preserve the records documenting the history of the women and women's organizations involved in feminist activism since the late 1960s.

Scope and Content

The collection consists of records and papers collected by the London Women's History Group documenting the activities of various London-based women's organizations and individuals involved with women's issues.

Arrangement

The collection has been arranged into the following series:

- Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records
- Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records
- Series 3 Lanterns for Peace Records
- Series 4 The Circle Records
- Series 5 Nokee Kwe Records
- Series 6 London Women's History Group Records
- Series 7 London Women's Credit Union Records
- Series 8 Task Force on the Status of Women at King's College Records
- Series 9 Family Consultant Service Records

- Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records
- Series 11 Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women Records
- Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records
- Series 13 Mary McKim Papers
- Series 14 Women Artists Oral History Interviews
- Series 15 Finders Keepers Records
- Series 16 Women of Distinction Award Records
- Series 17 Jean Hewitt Scrapbook
- Series 18 Womanspirit Records
- Series 19 Multicultural Committee to End Woman Abuse Records
- Series 20 Oral Histories
- Series 21 Pat Chefurka Papers
- Series 22 Women Artists in the Western World Records
- Series 23 Keepers of the Ways Records
- Series 24 Maureen Riley Papers
- Series 25 Women's Monument Project Records
- Series 26 Women's Community House Records
- Series 27 London Women's Liberation Records
- Series 28 Ontario Women's Action Coalition Records
- Series 29 Sexual Assault Centre Records
- Series 30 Womanpower Records
- Series 31 London Women Teachers' Association Records
- Series 32 Federation of Women Teachers Associations of Ontario Records
- Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records
- Series 34 Woman's Workshop Records
- Series 35 General Records

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File and item lists available.

Conditions Governing Access

Because of the substantial amount of personal information contained in the London Women's History Collection, researchers seeking access to the records may be required to submit a written request for access to the Collection. It is strongly advised that before visiting the Archives and Research Collection Centre (ARCC), all potential researchers contact Western Archives to outline their research interests. It is recommended that the initial contact be made via email to arccserv@uwo.ca, providing as much detail as possible regarding the proposed area of research and the types of materials of potential interest. This will enable Western Archives staff to make a preliminary determination as to whether a written request for access will be required.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by Betsy Reilly in 2007, Pat Chefurka in 2008, the London Women's History
Group in 2009 and 2011, and by Rebecca Coulter in 2011.

Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records

Dates

1974 - 1999

Extent and Material

6 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Incorporated in 1974, Big Sisters of London was founded to address the needs of an identified gap in services available to girls aged 6 through 16. The agency provided the opportunity for the development of young people through friendship with a responsible female adult volunteer, as well as counselling, residential care, group activities and life skill training. In 2009, Big Sisters of London merged with Big Brothers of London to become one unified organization under the name of Big Brothers and Big Sisters of London and Area.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records related to the establishment and operations of Big Sisters of London. Included are incorporation records; constitution and policy; board resolutions, correspondence and membership lists; records relating to donations and facilities; and financial records.

Arrangement

The series has been arranged into the following sub-series:

Sub-series 1 Corporate Records

Sub-series 2 Board of Directors Records

Sub-series 3 Administrative Records

Sub-series 4 Financial Records

Sub-series 5 Publications

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File and item lists available.

Custodial History

The records were held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's

History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of AcquisitionDonated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records Sub-series 1 Corporate Records

Dates

[1974?] - 1997

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the establishment and governance of Big Sisters. Included are incorporation documents, the constitution, and an operational policy.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Incorporation records	1974 - 1997	AFC 100 - 1 / 1
Constitution	[1974?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 2
One to One Policy	[1974?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 3

Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records Sub-series 2 Board of Directors

Dates

1974 - 1999

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the operations of the Board of Directors. Included are membership lists, a report to the Board regarding the status of the organization and its activities; resolutions passed regarding signing authorities; and correspondence to Board members concerning Board decisions, confidentiality, staff appointments, donations and events.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Board Membership Lists	1977 - 1999	AFC 100 - 1 / 4
Interim Report	1974	AFC 100 - 1 / 5
Resolutions	1987, 1980, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 6
Correspondence	1974 - 1981	AFC 100 - 1 / 7

Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records Sub-series 3 Administrative Records

Dates

1974 - 1985

Extent and Material

2.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the administrative operations of Big Sisters. Included are a draft personnel policy, correspondence with the national Big Sister organization, correspondence relating to insurance and services, records documenting donations, contracts and correspondence relating to building space and facilities, notes, and mailing lists.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Personnel	1975 - 1976	AFC 100 - 1 / 8
Big Sisters Correspondence	1974 - 1978	AFC 100 - 1 / 9
General Correspondence	1974 - 1981	AFC 100 - 1 / 10
Donations	1974 - 1980	AFC 100 - 1 / 11
Leases	1975, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 12
Miscellaneous	[197-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 13

Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records Sub-series 4 Financial Records

Dates

1974 - 1991

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records documenting the financial transactions of Big Sisters. Included are financial statements and related correspondence, balance sheets and statements of income and expenses, accounts payable, budgets, fee-for-service arrangements, banking records, and finance committee records.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Financial Statements	1974 - 1978	AFC 100 - 1 / 14
Financial Records	1974 - 1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 15

Series 1 Big Sisters of London Records Sub-series 5 Publications

Dates

1974 - 1988

Extent and Material

1 folder of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of publications produced and distributed by Big Sisters. Included are newsletters and information sheets.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Publications	1974, 1979, 1988	AFC 100 - 1 / 16

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records

Dates

1984 - 1994

Extent and Material

12.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

The London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic evolved from preliminary research conducted by Constance Backhouse, law professor at The University of Western Ontario, and research conducted by her students in 1979-1980. Funded with a demonstration grant from Health and Welfare Canada, the Clinic opened on February 14, 1983. Providing individual and group counselling to women who had suffered physical assault, sexual abuse, financial deprivation or mental abuse, the Clinic also operated public and professional education programs, provided information on available resources, and conducted research to demonstrate the effects of family violence on women and to identify gaps in services to abused women. Since 2001, the Clinic has operated as the London Abused Women's Centre.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the establishment and operations of London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic. Included are incorporation records and by-laws, board minutes and executive director's reports, executive minutes, correspondence, financial records, personnel records, and records relating to the demonstration grant and other projects.

Arrangement

The series has been arranged into the following sub-series:

Sub-series 1 Corporate Records

Sub-series 2 Board of Directors Records

Sub-series 3 Administrative Records

Sub-series 4 Financial Records

Sub-series 5 Personnel Records

Sub-series 6 Demonstration Project Records

Sub-series 7 Projects and Programs Records

Sub-series 8 Reports

Sub-series 9 Publications

Related Material

Additional textual records relating to the Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic can be found in the Minutes and Records of the Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic.

Custodial History

Records were held by Barbara Hyatt and Barbara Lent until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. A document outlining the history of the London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic, its mission statement, and an outline of its programs can be found in the General Records of Series 13 Mary McKim Papers.

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 1 Corporate Records

Dates

1984

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the establishment and governance of the London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic. Included are incorporation documents and by-laws.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Incorporation Records	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 17
By-laws	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 18

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 2 Board of Directors Records

Dates

1984 - 1986

Extent and Material

6.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the operations of the Clinic's Board of Directors. Included are agendas, the Executive Director's funding and operating reports, minutes and accompanying documents, meeting notes, and lists of Board and committee chair nominees.

Notes

1. Manuscript notations appearing on the documents are by Barbara Hyatt.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Nominations Lists	1986	AFC 100 - 1 / 19
Executive Director's Report	May 12, 1986	AFC 100 - 1 / 20
Executive Director's Report	April 14, 1986	AFC 100 - 1 / 21
Executive Director's Report	March 10. 1986	AFC 100 - 1 / 22
Executive Director's Report	January 10, 1986	AFC 100 - 1 / 23
Agenda	December 9, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 24
Reports	September 9, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 25
Operations Report	May 13, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 26
Notes	April 15, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 27
Minutes	March 25, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 28
Minutes	March 11, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 29
Minutes	February 11, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 30
Minutes	January 14, 1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 31
Minutes	December 10, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 32
Minutes	November 12, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 33
Minutes	October 15, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 34
Minutes	September 10, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 35
Minutes	July 13, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 36
Minutes	July 9, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 37
Minutes	June 25, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 38
Minutes	June 11, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 39

Minutes	May 14, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 40
Minutes	April 9, 1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 41

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 3 Administrative Records

Dates

1984 - 1994

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the administrative operations of the London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic. Included are the agenda for an annual corporate meeting and minutes of an Executive Committee meeting, and correspondence relating to leases and insurance. The General Records relate to the history and background of the organization, and its objectives and ideas. Also included are intake forms, notes and news clippings.

Notes

1. For preservation purposes, original news clippings have been replaced with photocopies.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Minutes	1984, 1986	AFC 100 - 1 / 42
Correspondence	1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 43
General Records	[1984?], 1985, 1994	AFC 100 - 1 / 44

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 4 Financial Records

Dates

1984 - 1985

Extent and Material

3 folders of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the financial affairs of the London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic. Included are financial statements, budget models and expenditures records.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Financial Statements	1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 45
Budget Models	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 46
Expenditures	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 47

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 5 Personnel Records

Dates

1984

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to personnel matters. Included are a personnel policy, job descriptions and correspondence.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Personnel Policy	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 48
Job Descriptions	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 49
Correspondence	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 50

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 6 Demonstration Project Records

Dates

[1984?] -1985

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the grant funding and operations of the Clinic as a demonstration project in 1984.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Funding Application	[1984?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 51
Final Report	1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 52

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 7 Projects and Programs Records

Dates

1984

Extent and Material

2 folders of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of correspondence and outline relating to a counselling program, and an application to the Career Access Voluntary Initiatives program.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Outreach Counseling	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 53
Career Access Voluntary Initiatives	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 54

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 8 Reports

Dates

1984, 1989

Extent and Material

2 folders of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of reports submitted to the Clinic on planning and intercultural training.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Long Term Planning	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 55
Intercultural Training	1989	AFC 100 - 1 / 56

Series 2 London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic Records Sub-series 9 Publications

Dates

1984 - 1986

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of brochures and handouts produced and/or distributed by the Clinic, and handbooks produced by the Clinic. Included is a summary of the questionnaire that accompanied brochures sent to professionals, a resource handbook and a handbook for advocates and counsellors.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Brochures and Handouts	[1984-1986?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 57
Handbooks	1984-1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 58

Series 3 Lanterns for Peace Records

Dates

1989 - 1992

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Lanterns for Peace was a project of the Canadian Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War to commemorate those who died at Hiroshima and Nagasaki, and to symbolize a commitment to world peace. Lanterns were made by school children, and floated on the Thames River in August.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records related to the operations of the Lantern for Peace project. Included are minutes of meetings and accompanying material, letters of thanks for donations and support, news releases and information sheets, contact lists, photographs of participants, copies of newspaper clippings and miscellaneous items.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records were held by Barbara Lent until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. Minutes includes the January 1990 meeting minutes of the London Canadian Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Minutes	1989-1992	AFC 100 - 1 / 59

Correspondence	1989-1990	AFC 100 - 1 / 60
Publications	[1989?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 61
Contact Lists	1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 62
Photographs	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 63
General	1990 - 1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 64

Series 4 The Circle Records

Dates

1990, 1992 – 1996, 1999

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Administrative History

The Circle Women's Centre at Brescia University College was founded in 1990. Created as a place where women could join together to explore and celebrate the sacred in their lives, it was original funded by an initial grant and ongoing support from the Ursuline Sisters. It is now supported and maintained by Brescia University College and Circle members. The Circle coordinates The Sophia Series, a speaker and event series, in collaboration with the Institute for Women in Leadership, the Ursuline Centre and Brescia Chaplaincy.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to The Circle activities. Included are an overview report of groups and activities, information about events, correspondence, member visits, flyers and brochures, and miscellaneous writings.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Correspondence	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 65
Report	1996	AFC 100 - 1 / 66
Events Records	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 67
Planning Circle Lists	1992-1995	AFC 100 - 1 / 68

Publications	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 69
Writings	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 70

Series 5 Nokee Kwe Records

Dates

1983 - 1989

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Incorporated under the Corporations Act in April 1983, Nokee Kwe Occupational Skill Development's objective was to provide life skills and employment training for native women in London. The corporation initially provided a 26-week program of life skills classes, technical training, a career awareness program, and an external work experience. With funding from various government programs and revenues generated from its production shop, the organization provided bindery, post-printing and finishing, and subcontracting services. Currently, Nokee Kwe offers a career assessment, planning and employment program, as well as basic educational and literacy services.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the incorporation, governance and operations of Nokee Kwe. Included are letters patent, by-laws, resolutions, accounts payable records, personnel policy and correspondence, premises leases and correspondence, correspondence to N'Amerind regarding the transfer of assets, promotional materials and general notes.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. In Ojibway, Nokee Kwe means "working women."

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Letters Patent	1983	AFC 100 - 1 / 71
By-Laws	1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 72
Directors	1983-1984	AFC 100 - 1 / 73
Financial Records	1983, 1987-1988	AFC 100 - 1 / 74
Personnel	1986-1987	AFC 100 - 1 / 75
Premises	1983-1984, 1988-1989	AFC 100 - 1 / 76
N'Amerind	1987	AFC 100 - 1 / 77
Promotional Materials	[198-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 78
General	1987-1988	AFC 100 - 1 / 79

Series 6 London Women's History Group Records

Dates

1991, 1999 - [2010?]

Extent and Material

4.5 cm of textual records 11 photographs - col.

Administrative History

Originating in 1999 as the Feminist History Group, the goal of this small group of women was to collect and preserve the records of feminist women's activities in London between 1965 and 2000. A partnership with the London Public Library was proposed to provide a permanent home for these records, but was not realized. The Feminist History Group became the Women's History Group in 2004, and the records it has collected are now preserved in Western Archives.

Scope and Content

Series consists of minutes, correspondence, the proposal to London Public Library for permanent home for collected records and petitions in support of the proposal, background reference materials, photographs of members of the FHG, mailing lists and notes.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File and item lists available.

Custodial History

Records held by Margaret Simpson and by Judy Kwasnica until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005 and 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009 and 2011.

Notes

1. The Proclamation of International Women's Day was transferred to the London Women's History Group from Judy Kwasnica.

File List

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Minutes	1999-2008	AFC 100 - 1 / 80
Correspondence	1999-2007	AFC 100 - 1 / 81
Proposal	2000	AFC 100 - 1 / 82
Petitions	2000	AFC 100 - 1 / 83
Reference Materials	1999-2000	AFC 100 - 1 / 84
Photographs	2000	AFC 100 - 1 / 85
General	2000	AFC 100 - 1 / 86
Brochures	[2000?]	AFC 100 - 12/19
International Women's Day	1991, 2007	AFC 100 - 12/20
Oral Historian's Report	2008	AFC 100 - 12/21

Series 7 London Women's Credit Union Records

Dates

1978 - 1990

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Administrative History

A financial co-operative owned and operated by its members, the London Women's Credit Union Limited was incorporated in 1979 to provide financial services to women who were discriminated against by other financial institutions. Originating from a Women's Workshop course, the Credit Union offered membership, with a minimum purchase of one share, to women with some involvement in the Workshop. The London Women's Credit Union Limited also operated special Roses accounts in which members deposited funds to be used for short-term, zero-interest emergency loans to women. The London Women's Credit Union Limited was dissolved in 1990.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the establishment and operations of the London Women's Credit Union Limited. Included are corporate documents, minutes, programs and presentations materials, correspondence relating to a financial survival guidebook and insurance, notes, a questionnaire and a pamphlet.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Some records held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. For conservation purposes, original newspaper clippings have been replaced with photocopies.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Correspondence	1978-1985	AFC 100 - 1 / 87
General	1978-1979	AFC 100 - 1 / 88
Corporate Documents	1979-1990	AFC 100 - 4 / 34
Minutes	1978-1984	AFC 100 - 4 / 35
Programs and Presentations	n.d.	AFC 100 - 4 / 36

Series 8 Task Force on the Status of Women at King's College Records

Dates

1978 - 1980

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Following a series of recommendations presented to the Faculty Association by the Corresponding Member for the Canadian Association of University Teachers Committee on the Status of Women Academics and recommendations later proposed and approved by the Faculty Association, the Task Force on the Status of Women at King's College was established in 1976. Funded by the Board of Directors and the Faculty Association, the Task Force included faculty, staff, students, and board and administration representatives, functioned through sub-committees, and presented its findings in summary reports of each sub-committee's work and recommendations.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the activities of the Task Force on the Status of Women at King's College. Included are minutes, a 1978-79 budget, reports and commentaries, correspondence and a contact list.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Barbara Hyatt until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Minutes	1978-1980	AFC 100 - 1 / 89
Awareness Committee Minutes	1979-1980	AFC 100 - 1 / 90

Budget	1978	AFC 100 - 1 / 91
Reports	1978-1980	AFC 100 - 1 / 92
Affirmative Action Report	1978	AFC 100 - 1 / 93
Correspondence	[1979]	AFC 100 - 1 / 94
Contact List	[197-?]	AFC 100 - 1 / 95

Series 9 Family Consultant Service Records

Dates

[1975?] - 1992

Extent and Material

8 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Family Consultant Service began operation in January 1973. The Service was developed as a bridge between the police force and community agencies. With oversight from the Professional Advisory Council, the Service increases awareness of the value of effective community interventions at the point of crisis; makes contributions to increase the awareness of family violence and service development; identifies problems encountered by victims in the service systems.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the operations of the Family Consultant Service. Included are minutes of meetings, summaries of consultant interventions, reports, correspondence and general operational records.

Arrangement

Series has been arranged into the following sub-series:

Sub-series 1 Professional Advocacy Council Records

Sub-series 2 Intervention Records

Sub-series 3 General Records

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Barbara Lent until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Series 9 Family Consultant Service Records Sub-series 1 Professional Advocacy Council Records

Dates

1986 - 1992

Extent and Material

2.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records of the Professional Advocacy Council. Included are minutes of meetings and lists of Council members.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Membership Lists	1986-1992	AFC 100 - 1 / 96
Minutes	February 21, 1992	AFC 100 - 1 / 97
Minutes	October 10, 1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 98
Minutes	September 27, 1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 99
Minutes	June 7, 1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 100
Minutes	April 12, 1991	AFC 100 - 1 / 101
Minutes	December 14, 1990	AFC 100 - 1 / 102
Minutes	September 14, 1990	AFC 100 - 1 / 103
Minutes	June 22, 1990	AFC 100 - 1 / 104
Minutes	March 23, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 1
Minutes	November 22, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 2
Minutes	September 15, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 3
Minutes	June 9, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 4
Minutes	March 10, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 5
Minutes	September 22, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 6
Minutes	June 17, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 7
Minutes	March 10, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 8
Minutes	November 26, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 9
Minutes	September 10, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 10
Minutes	June 11, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 11
Minutes	April 9, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 12
Minutes	March 12, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 13
Minutes	December 11, 1986	AFC 100 - 2 / 14
Minutes	September 18, 1986	AFC 100 - 2 / 15

Minutes	June 19, 1986	AFC 100 - 2 / 16
1,1111466	0 4110 17, 1700	111 0 100 27 10

Series 9 Family Consultant Service Records Sub-series 2 Intervention Records

Dates

1981 - 1991

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of summaries of consultant interventions. Included are two-year summaries, and multi-year summaries and comparisons.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Summary	1989-1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 17
Summary	1988-1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 18
Summary	1987-1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 19
Summary	1981, 1986-1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 20
Summary	1981, 1985-1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 21
Summary	1981-1985	AFC 100 - 2 / 22
Summary	1981, 1984-1986	AFC 100 - 2 / 23

Series 9 Family Consultant Service Records Sub-series 3 General Records

Dates

[1975?] - 1992

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of various records relating to the operations of the Family Consultant Service. Included are reports, lists of committee members, crisis intervention conference proceedings, a survey questionnaire, and anniversary planning materials.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Reports	[1975?] - [1990]	AFC 100 - 2 / 24
Management Committee	1986, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 25
Conference Proceedings	1983	AFC 100 - 2 / 26
Brochure	[198-?]	AFC 100 - 2 / 27
Agency Survey Questionnaire	1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 28
Correspondence	1986	AFC 100 - 2 / 29
15 th Anniversary	1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 30
Bibliography	1983	AFC 100 - 2 / 31
Miscellaneous	1985-1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 32

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records

Dates

1981 - 1995

Extent and Material

38.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

The London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse was created to implement the results of the research project conducted by Dr. Peter Jaffe, Director of the London Family Court Clinic to determine the effectiveness of the Criminal Justice System's response to family violence in London. The aim of the committee has been to promote the coordination between the criminal justice, mental, medical and social service systems; evaluate the effectiveness of community responses in reducing family violence; ensuring a consistent approach to family violence among members; educate the community on family violence; increase awareness among professionals and provide a centralized intake and referral point for the collection and dissemination of information about family violence.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to governance and operations of the London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse. Included are minutes, reports on initiatives and projects completed, correspondence, workshops, publications and information on the John Robinson Award.

Arrangement

Series has been arranged into the following sub-series:

Sub-series 1 Minutes

Sub-series 2 Reports

Sub-series 3 Correspondence

Sub-series 4 Workshop Records

Sub-series 5 Publications

Sub-series 6 John Robinson Award Records

Sub-series 7 General Records

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Barbara Lent until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. A 1993 Report on the Needs of Adult Survivors of Child Sexual Abuse in London by the Coordinating Committee's Adult Survivors of Child Sexual Abuse Sub-Committee can be found in Series 35 General Records.

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 1 Minutes

Dates

1984 - 1994

Extent and Material

31cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of minutes of the London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse and of its predecessor the London Coordinating Committee on Family Violence. Included are agendas, minutes, sub-committee reports, supporting documents, and lists of members.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Agenda	October 18, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 33
Minutes	September 20, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 34
Minutes	June 21, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 35
Agenda	May 17, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 36
Minutes	April 19, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 37
Minutes	February 15, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 38
Minutes	January 18, 1994	AFC 100 - 2 / 39
Minutes	December 14, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 40
Minutes	November 16, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 41
Minutes	October 19, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 42
Minutes	June 15, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 43
Minutes	May 16, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 44
Minutes	April 20, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 45
Minutes	March 16, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 46
Minutes	January 19, 1993	AFC 100 - 2 / 47
Minutes	December 15, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 48
Minutes	November 17, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 49
Minutes	October 20, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 50
Minutes	September 15, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 51
Minutes	June 16, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 52
Minutes	May 19, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 53
Minutes	April 21, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 54

3.6	M 1 17 1000	AEG 100 0 / 55
Minutes	March 17, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 55
Minutes	February 18, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 56
Minutes	January 21, 1992	AFC 100 - 2 / 57
Minutes	December 17, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 58
Minutes	November 19, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 59
Minutes	October 15, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 60
Minutes	September 17, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 61
Minutes	June 18, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 62
Minutes	May 21, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 63
Minutes	April 17, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 64
Minutes	March 19, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 65
Minutes	February 19, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 66
Minutes	January 15, 1991	AFC 100 - 2 / 67
Minutes	December 11, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 68
Minutes	November 20, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 69
Minutes	October 16, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 70
Minutes	September 18, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 71
Minutes	June 19, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 72
Minutes	May 15, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 73
Minutes	April 17, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 74
Minutes	March 20, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 75
Minutes	February 20, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 76
Minutes	January 16, 1990	AFC 100 - 2 / 77
Minutes	December 19, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 78
Minutes	November 21, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 79
Minutes	October 17, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 80
Minutes	September 19, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 81
Minutes	June 20, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 82
Minutes	May 16, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 83
Minutes	April 18, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 84
Minutes	March 21, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 85
Minutes	February 21, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 86
Minutes	January 17, 1989	AFC 100 - 2 / 87
Minutes	December 20, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 88
Minutes	November 15, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 89
Agenda and Questionnaire	October 18, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 90
Minutes	September 26, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 91
Minutes	June 21, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 92
Minutes	May 17, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 93
Minutes	April 19, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 94
Minutes	March 22, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 95
Minutes	February 16, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 96
Minutes	January 19, 1988	AFC 100 - 2 / 97
Minutes	December 15, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 98
	222222222222	

Minutes	November 17, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 99
Minutes	October 20, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 100
Minutes	September 15, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 101
Minutes	June 16, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 102
Minutes	May 19, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 103
Minutes	April 21, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 104
Minutes	March 17, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 105
Minutes	February 17, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 106
Minutes	January 20, 1987	AFC 100 - 2 / 107
Minutes	December 16, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 1
Minutes	November 18, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 2
Minutes	October 21, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 3
Minutes	September 16, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 4
Minutes	June 16, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 5
Minutes	May 20, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 6
Minutes	April 15, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 7
Minutes	March 18, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 8
Minutes	February 18, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 9
Minutes	January 21, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 10
Minutes	December 17, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 11
Minutes	November 19, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 12
Minutes	October 15, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 13
Minutes	September 17, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 14
Minutes	June 18, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 15
Minutes	May 21, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 16
Minutes	April 16, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 17
Minutes	March 19, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 18
Minutes	February 19, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 19
Minutes	January 15, 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 20
Minutes	December 18, 1984	AFC 100 - 3 / 21
Minutes	November 20, 1984	AFC 100 - 3 / 22

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 2 Reports

Dates

[198-?] - 1991

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of reports and guidelines related to various programs and initiatives.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Impact of Provincial Initiatives	[198-?]	AFC 100 - 3 / 23
Secondary School Intervention Project	1990	AFC 100 - 3 / 24
Guidelines for Implementation - Wife Assault Prevention	1991	AFC 100 - 3 / 25
Initiatives		

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 3 Correspondence

Dates

1985 - 1995

Extent and Material

2 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of letters and related documents concerning community consultation, police intervention, and the activities of other community organizations.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Committee Correspondence	1985, 1991, 1993	AFC 100 - 3 / 26
Family Court Clinic	1990	AFC 100 - 3 / 27
Changing Ways	1987, 1994-1995	AFC 100 - 3 / 28
Social Planning Council	1990-1991	AFC 100 - 3 / 29

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 4 Workshop Records

Dates

1989 - 1993

Extent and Material

1 folder of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to workshops and focus groups held by the London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse. Included are agendas and workshop materials.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Workshops	1989 - 1993	AFC 100 - 3 / 30

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 5 Publications

Dates

1987, 1992

Extent and Material

1 folder of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of brochures produced by the London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Brochures	1987, 1992	AFC 100 - 3 / 31

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 6 John Robinson Award Records

Dates

1989 - 1993

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the John Robinson Award. Named in honour of Inspector John Robinson of the London Police Force who worked to increase the sensitivity of the police force in its handling domestic violence cases, the award recognizes individuals who have promoted substantial change in service delivery, attitudes and awareness of wife assault. Included in the records for each award are press releases, programs, recipient and nominee information, correspondence, and financial records.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
John Robinson Award	1993	AFC 100 - 3 / 32
John Robinson Award	1992	AFC 100 - 3 / 33
John Robinson Award	1991	AFC 100 - 3 / 34
John Robinson Award	1989	AFC 100 - 3 / 35
Miscellaneous	1990	AFC 100 - 3 / 36

Series 10 London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse Records Sub-series 7 General Records

Dates

1981 - 1994

Extent and Material

2.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of general records relating to the London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse. Included are an outreach package from Community House, reference materials regarding responses to wife assault, copies of news clippings on domestic violence, student projects, and information handouts.

Note

1. For preservation purposes, original news clippings have been replaced with photocpies.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Women's Community House	1986, 1988	AFC 100 - 3 / 37
Reference Materials	1985, 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 38
News Clippings	1981 - 1993	AFC 100 - 3 / 39
Miscellaneous	1993, 1994	AFC 100 - 3 / 40

Series 11 Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women Records

Dates

[197-?] - 1984

Extent and Material

7 cm of textual records

Administrative History

An affiliate of the Canadian Association for Adult Women, the Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women (CCLOW) was established in 1973 as a national voluntary organization addressing education issues for women and working towards improving learning opportunities. Focusing on literacy, equity in education and job training, the organization linked networks of individuals involved in promotional educational and training services, conducted research on a wide range of topics related to women and learning, provided scholarships, and promoted educational opportunities for women. The organization was disbanded in 2000.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the establishment and governance of CCLOW. Included are letters patent, charitable registration documents, by-laws, minutes of the Core Committee, correspondence, financial records, grant applications, project reports, information sheets, minutes of Canadian Association for Adult Education (CAAE), and miscellaneous papers.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Related Material

The Canadian Congress for Learning Opportunities for Women fonds (R9440) is held at Library and Archives Canada.

Custodial History

Records held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

- 1. The 1979 Final Report of Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women can be found in Sub-series 5 Publications and Reports of Series 34 Women's Workshop.
- 2. The Canadian Association for Adult Education (CAAE) performed various administrative functions for the Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women before its incorporation as an independent body.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Letters Patent	1978-1981	AFC 100 - 3 / 41
Registration	1981	AFC 100 - 3 / 42
By-Laws	1982	AFC 100 - 3 / 43
Objectives	[1978-1979?]	AFC 100 - 3 / 44
Minutes	1978-1979	AFC 100 - 3 / 45
Correspondence	1978-1984	AFC 100 - 3 / 46
Financial Records	1978-1981	AFC 100 - 3 / 47
Proposals	1978-1979	AFC 100 - 3 / 48
Reports	1978	AFC 100 - 3 / 49
Publications	[197-?]-1980	AFC 100 - 3 / 50
CAAE Minutes	1978	AFC 100 - 3 / 51
Miscellaneous	1978-1981	AFC 100 - 3 / 52

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records

Dates

1974 - 2002

Extent and Material

9.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

The Canadian Association for Repeal of the Abortion Law was founded in 1974, five years after the introduction of the newly revised Criminal Code, with the aim of securing the repeal of Section 251 regulating abortions in Canada. The organization subsequently changed its name to Canadian Abortion Rights Action League (CARAL). With headquarters in Toronto and a network of chapters across the country, CARAL is primarily a political action group, existing to apply pressure to all levels of government in an effort to change laws, to effect improvements in the delivery of health care to women and to fight for a basic right for all women.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the establishment and operations of CARAL. Included are the constitution and by-laws, president's reports, minutes, member records, publications and information on the London chapter.

Arrangement

Series has been arranged into the following sub-series:

Sub-series 1 Constitution and By-Laws

Sub-series 2 President's Reports

Sub-series 3 Minutes

Sub-series 4 Member Records

Sub-series 5 Publications

Sub-series 6 CARAL London Records

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File lists available.

Custodial History

Records held by Mary McKim until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records Sub-series 1 Constitution and By-Laws

Dates

1974 - 1975

Extent and Material

2 folders of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of interim and revised constitution and by-laws of the Canadian Association for the Repeal of the Abortion Law.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Constitution and By-Laws	1974 - 1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 53
By-Law # 1	[1975]	AFC 100 - 3 / 54

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records Sub-series 2 President's Reports

Dates

1975 - 1982

Extent and Material

2 folders of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of president's reports on administrative and operational activities of the Canadian Association for the Repeal of the Abortion Law and the Canadian Abortion Rights Action League.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
President's Reports	1981 - 1982	AFC 100 - 3 / 55
President's Reports	1975, 1976, 1980	AFC 100 - 3 / 56

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records Sub-series 3 Minutes

Dates

1974 - 1976

Extent and Material

2 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of the agenda of the founding meeting; board of directors and executive committee minutes; and General Meeting and Lobby agenda, handout brief, sample letters to Members of Parliament, and information for lobbyists.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Board of Directors	1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 57
Board of Directors	1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 58
Board of Directors	1974	AFC 100 - 3 / 59
Founding Meeting Agenda	1974	AFC 100 - 3 / 60
Executive Committee	1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 61
Steering Committee	1974	AFC 100 - 3 / 62
General Meeting and Lobby	1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 63

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records Sub-series 4 Member Records

Dates

1974 - 1983

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of lists of membership numbers across Canada; lists of directors and office; bulletins sent to board, group and individual CARAL members; and public membership appeals.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Member Count	1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 64
Directors and Officers	[1975?], 1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 65
Board Member Bulletins	1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 66
Member Bulletins	1974 - 1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 67
CARAL Group Bulletins	1975, 1976	AFC 100 - 3 / 68
Membership Appeals	1974 - 1983	AFC 100 - 3 / 69

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records Sub-series 5 Publications

Dates

[1974?] - 2002

Extent and Material

4.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of copies of briefs submitted to the Health Services Review Commission; newsletters; information sheets, brochures and pamphlets outlining CARAL's purpose; and appeals for support.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Briefs	1980	AFC 100 - 3 / 70
The Year in Review	2002	AFC 100 - 3 / 71
Pro-Choice Forum	1998 - 2000	AFC 100 - 3 / 72
Pro-Choice News	1989, 1990, 1993	AFC 100 - 3 / 73
Pro-Choice News	1985 - 1986	AFC 100 - 3 / 74
Newsletter	1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 75
Newsletter	1983	AFC 100 - 3 / 76
Newsletter	1982	AFC 100 - 3 / 77
Newsletter	1981	AFC 100 - 3 / 78
CARAL Newsletter	1975, 1978 - 1980	AFC 100 - 3 / 79
Information Handouts	[1974? - 1980?]	AFC 100 - 3 / 80
Brochures and Pamphlets	[1974?] - 1981	AFC 100 - 3 / 81
Support Appeals	1975 - 1990	AFC 100 - 3 / 82

Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records Sub-series 6 CARAL London Records

Dates

1974 - [1990]

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the Canadian Abortion Rights Action League London chapter. Included are financial records, correspondence from the CARAL national president, newsletters, information sheets outlining medical concerns and critiquing the film The Silent Scream, appeals for support, and a scrapbook of news clippings relating to Dr. Henry Morgentaler and abortion issues.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Financial Records	1980	AFC 100 - 3 / 83
Correspondence	1974 - 1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 84
Newsletters	1979 - [1990]	AFC 100 - 3 / 85
Information Sheets	1979	AFC 100 - 3 / 86
Support Appeals	1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 87
Scrapbook	1975	AFC 100 - 5

Series 13 Mary McKim Papers

Dates

1972 - 2005

Extent and Material

6 cm of textual records

Biographical Sketch

Mary McKim was born June 6, 1926, in Jinan, Shandong, China to Dr Ernest Struthers and Margaret Walks Struthers. She graduated from the University of Toronto with a degree in medicine in 1949, and was certified in psychiatry in 1969. During her professional career, she was involved in clinical work and teaching at the Christian Medical College in India, served as Consultant Psychiatrist at Victoria Hospital, practiced at St. Thomas Psychiatric Hospital, and maintained a private psychotherapy practice from 1982 until her retirement in 1995.

As well as membership in a number of professional associations, Mary served on the national board of the Canadian Association for Repeal of the Abortion Law (later the Canadian Abortion Rights Action League) and as president of the London chapter, was a charter member of the London Status of Women Action Group, assisted in fund-raising campaigns for Women's Community House, was a founding board member of London Battered Women's Advocacy Clinic, and has been a board member of the London Women's History Group since 1999.

In 1950 Mary married pediatrician Dr John McKim, and together they had five sons. Mary divorced John McKim in 1976, and married Douglas MacKenzie later that year.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records related to Mary McKim's life and activism. Included are personal correspondence and correspondence related to the London Status of Women Action Group and the London Women's History Group, notes from national and London CARAL meetings, speeches and various writings, copies of letters sent to and published in newspapers, and copies of various newspaper reports.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Mary McKim until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005 and 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009 and 2011.

Notes

- 1. Some of the notes in the CARAL Notes (National) file correspond to CARAL minutes in Sub-series 3 Minutes of Series 12 Canadian Abortion Rights Action League Records.
- 2. Issues of the London Status of Women Action Group publication *Matrix* have been removed and placed in Sub-series 4 Publications of Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records.
- 3. For preservation purposes, original news clippings have been replaced with photocopies.

THE LIST		
File	Dates	Box / Folder
Personal Papers	[1982]	AFC 100 - 3 / 88
CARAL Notes (National)	1974 - 1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 89
CARAL Notes (London)	1975	AFC 100 - 3 / 90
Speeches and Writings	1974 - 1987	AFC 100 - 3 / 91
Letters to the Editor	1982 - 1985	AFC 100 - 3 / 92
Correspondence	1974 - 2005	AFC 100 - 3 / 93
News Clippings	1982 - 1991	AFC 100 - 4 / 1
General Records	1972 - 1987	AFC 100 - 4 / 2

Series 14 Women Artists Oral History Interviews

Dates

1982 - 1988

Extent and Material

8 cm of textual records

1 photograph - col.

4 photographs - col. negatives

11 audio cassettes

Scope and Content

Series consists of materials created and used by Diana Coats in the Women Artists Oral History Interview Series documenting why and how five women became artists. Included are audio recordings of interviews with the artists, draft and final interview transcripts, biographical and exhibition information for the artists, photographs of and copies of news articles about the artists, correspondence with the artists, and Diana's notes.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Conditions Governing Access

Researchers seeking access to the audio cassettes and transcripts are required to submit a written request outlining the intended use of the material. Access will be granted at the discretion of the University, and those to whom access is granted may be required to sign a research agreement.

Custodial History

Records held by Dianne Coates until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2007.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. Pages 10 and 11 of the Sasha Hayman Interview [Transcript] are out of order.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Silvia Clarke	1982, 1994	AFC 100 - 4 / 3
Silvia M. L. Clarke Interview [Transcript]	1988	AFC 100 - 4 / 4
Silvia Clarke [audio cassette]	[1988]	AFC 100 - 7
Silvia Clarke [audio cassette]	[1988]	AFC 100 - 7
Kerry Ferris		AFC 100 - 4 / 5
Kerry Ferris Interview - Draft 2 [Transcript]		AFC 100 - 4 / 6
Kerry Ferris Interview - Draft 1 [Transcript]		AFC 100 - 4 / 7
Kerry Ferris Interview by Diana Coates / Tape 1 / April 05, 1984	1984	AFC 100 - 7
[audio cassette]	1004	AEC 100 7
Kerry Ferris Interview by Diana Coates / 2ndTape / April 05, 1984 [audio cassette]	1984	AFC 100 - 7
Kerry Ferris - Copy 05/04/87 [audio cassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 7
Kerry Ferris 2 nd 05/04/87 [audio cassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 7
Jamelie Hassan	1981, 1987	AFC 100 - 4 / 8
Jamelie Hassan Interview - Draft 2 [Transcript]	1986	AFC 100 - 4 / 9
Jamelie Hassan Interview - Draft 1 [Transcript]	1986	AFC 100 - 4 / 10
Jamelie Hassan / May 26, 1986 / Side A & B [audio cassette]	1986	AFC 100 - 7
Jamelie Hassan Side One / Back-up May 26/86 Side A [audio	1986	AFC 100 - 7
cassette]		
Jamelie Hassan End of Interview / Duplicate B Side of Original 2 nd	1986	AFC 100 - 7
Tape [audio cassette]		
Sasha Hayman McInnes	1986, 1987	AFC 100 - 4 / 11
Sasha McInnes Interview [Transcript]	1987	AFC 100 - 4 / 12
Sasha McInnes Interview - Draft 2 [Transcript]	1987	AFC 100 - 4 / 13
Sasha McInnes Interview - Draft 1 [Transcript]	1987	AFC 100 - 4 / 14
Sasha Hayman [McInnes] 25/01/87 [audio cassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 7
Sasha Hayman [McInnes] Copy NAC Jan 25, 1987 [audio cassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 7
Thelma Rosner	1985	AFC 100 - 4 / 15
Thelma Rosner Interview [Transcript]	1985	AFC 100 - 4 / 16

Series 15 Finders Keepers Records

Dates

[199-?] - 2003

Extent and Material

4.5 cm of textual records

1 photograph - b&w

12 photographs - col.

5 video cassettes - VHS

4 audio cassettes

Administrative History

In 1993, a group of women established a coordinating committee to plan and organize conferences in London which would focus on women's spirituality. A first conference was held in 1995 and a second in 2000. In 2003, the coordinating committee decided against planning any additional conferences, and retired the Finders Keepers name.

Scope and Content

The series consists of records related to the Finders Keepers conferences. Included are conference planning records, conference programs, promotional materials, photographs, video and audio cassettes of conference proceedings, and news clippings.

Language of the Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. Audio cassettes have been removed from original storage case and placed in individual cases.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Planning Records	1995 - 2003	AFC 100 - 4 / 17
2000 Conference	2000	AFC 100 - 4 / 18

Photographs [2000 Conference]	2000	AFC 100 - 4 / 19
Gathering Blossoms Under Fire [2000 Conference] [video cassette]	2000	AFC 100 - 6
2000 Conference Speeches and Presentations [4 audio cassettes]	2000	AFC 100 - 7
Conference Posters	2000	AFC 100 - 5
1995 Conference	1995	AFC 100 - 4 / 20
Promotional Materials	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 4 / 21
"Finders Keepers" on Vision TV #5 [video cassette]	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 6
Finders Keepers Tapes 6 - 9 [video cassette]	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 6
Finders Keepers - Tapes 10, 18, 19, 20 [video cassette]	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 6
Finders Keepers - Tapes 21, 22, 23, 102 [video cassette]	[199-?]	AFC 100 - 6
News Clippings	1995, 2000	AFC 100 - 4 / 22

Series 16 Women of Distinction Award Records

Dates

1984 - 1986

Extent and Material

7 cm of textual records.

Administrative History

The Women of Distinction Award was established by the London YWCA in 1984 to honour the outstanding achievements of women in local communities. The aims of the awards were to recognize women's achievements in business, community service, or the arts; raise funds for the YWCA; and raise the profile of the YWCA.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records related to the Women of Distinction Award in 1984 and 1986. Included are an award overview and planning timetable, Award dinner programs, nominations and nominees' speeches, correspondence and notes.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File lists available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Background Materials	1984	AFC 100 - 4/23
Program and Dinner	1984	AFC 100 - 4/24
Nominations	1984	AFC 100 - 4/25
Minutes	1984	AFC 100 - 4/26
Notes	1984	AFC 100 - 4/27
Program and Dinner	1986	AFC 100 - 4/28
Nominations	1986	AFC 100 - 4/29
General	n.d.	AFC 100 - 4/30

Series 17 Jean Hewitt Scrapbook

Dates

1968 - 1986

Extent and Material

1 scrapbook

Biographical Sketch

Jean Hewitt was born in raised in England, and moved to Canada in the early 1960s. She received a Bachelor of Arts degree from The University of Western Ontario in 1968, a Master of Education degree from Wayne State University in Michigan in 1971, and a Doctor of Education degree from the University of Toronto in 1980. From 1964 until 1995, Jean worked within the London, Ontario education system as teacher and superintendent, and served as president of the London Women Teacher's Association. In 1978, Jean was the recipient of the Fred L. Bartlett memorial award honouring her for her outstanding contribution to education, and was the recipient of a Women of Distinction Award in 1984.

Scope and Content

Series consists of one scrapbook created by Jean Hewitt and containing materials related to her professional and personal activities. Included are diplomas and certificates, correspondence, photographs and news clippings.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

Item list available.

Custodial History

Scrapbook maintained by Jean Hewitt until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

- 1. Scrapbook begins with page 4.
- 2. Scrapbook pages have been laminated.

Item List

Item	Dates	Box / Folder
Scrapbook	1968-1986	AFC 100 - 5

Series 18 Womanspirit Records

Dates

1978 - 1986

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Originally incorporated as Womanspirit Art Research and Learning Centre and renamed Womanspirit Art Research and Resource Centre in 1981, Womanspirit was a London-based women's art research centre and art gallery founded in 1977 by a local feminist artist and fostered by feminist faculty members at The University of Western Ontario who served on its first Board of Directors. It began operations in 1978 as a non-profit, federally funded corporation, and in its first three years focused on historical documentation of Canadian women artists and the representation of women artists in art history texts. As part of its outreach and educational activities, Womanspirit provided travelling exhibits, seminars and workshops; produced the periodical Spirale; added a resource centre in 1980; and opened a gallery that provided a forum for women's art. In later years, Womanspirit's emphasis turned from academic research to a concentration on the gallery. After failing to file proper documents with the federal government, Womanpirit was dissolved in 1986.

Scope and Content

Series consist of records related to the establishment of Womanspirit. Included are Letters Patent, incorporation documents and corporate records.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Related Material

Additional records relating to Womanspirit can be found in the Womanspirit Art Research and Learning Centre fonds.

Custodial History

Records held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the Women's History Project in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. Two copies of Spirale (Volume 1, numbers 1 and 2) can be found in Series 22 Women Artists in the Western World Records.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Letters Patent	1978-1981	AFC 100 - 4/31
Incorporation Documents	1978-1986	AFC 100 - 4/32
Corporate Records	1979-1980	AFC 100 - 4/33

Series 19 Multicultural Committee to End Woman Abuse Records

Dates

1997 - 2000

Extent and Material

5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

A member of the London Coordinating Committee to End Woman Abuse, the Multicultural Committee to End Woman Abuse was established in 1998 to conduct a project aimed at education about the prevention of violence against immigrant and refugee women through the development of information resources and the training of volunteers to facilitate the process of reaching out to immigrant and refugee communities. Funded by the Ministry of Citizenship, Culture and Communication, the Committee presented its final report for phase 1 in 1999. For phase 2 of the project, the committee planned to continue to provide volunteer training and education workshops, and to organize service providers and a community conference.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the project undertaken by the Multicultural Committee to End Woman Abuse. Included are phase 1 final report, phase 2 planning materials, minutes, and correspondence.

Language of Material

In English and Spanish.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Estela Quintero until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Education Prevention Project	1999	AFC 100 - 4/37
Education Prevention Project	2000	AFC 100 - 4/38

Committee Minutes	1999	AFC 100 - 4/39
Volunteer Working Group Minutes	1998	AFC 100 - 4/40
Contacts	1999	AFC 100 - 4/41
Correspondence	1997-1999	AFC 100 - 4/42
General	1997-2000	AFC 100 - 4/43

Series 20 Oral Histories

Dates

2010

Extent and Material

11 cm of textual records 29 CDs

19 DVDs

Scope and Content

Series consists of recorded interviews and interview transcripts prepared by students of the Oral Histories / Women's Histories course at the University of Western Ontario in 2010.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by Dr. Rebecca Coulter in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Carol Agocs [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/44
Carol Agocs Interview [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/1
Georgina Anderson [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/45
Anderson Interview [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/2
Constance Backhouse [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/46
Backhouse, Boyd, Greaves, Okruhlik Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/3
Gina Barber [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/47
Hoff, Edwards, Barber, Reilly, Bottom Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/4
Barbara Beach [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/48
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Peggy Bottom [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/49
Hoff, Edwards, Barber, Reilly, Bottom Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/4
Marion Boyd [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/50
Backhouse, Boyd, Greaves, Okruhlik Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/3

Robin Buyers [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/51
Buyers, Davies Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/6
Helen Connell [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/52
Milton, Lennon, Rossiter, Connell, Riley Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/7
Patti Dalton [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/53
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Pat Davies [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/54
Buyers, Davies Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/6
Enid Edwards [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4 /55
Hoff, Edwards, Barber, Reilly, Bottom Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/4
Carole Farber [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4 /56
Carole Farber Interview [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/8
Charlene Foster [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4 /57
Savage, Foster, Fredin, McGill Interviews [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/13
Heather Fredin [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/58
Savage, Foster, Fredin, McGill Interviews [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/13
Stephanie Goble [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/59
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Lorraine Greaves [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4/60
Backhouse, Boyd, Greaves, Okruhlik Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/3
Roma Harris [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 4 /61
Harris Interview [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/9
Barb Hill [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 /1
Margaret Hoff [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 /2
Hoff, Edwards, Barber, Reilly, Bottom Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/4
Kathleen Holland [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 /3
Holland Interview [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/10
Barbara Hoover [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 /4
Gail Hutchinson [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 /5
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Tracy Issacs [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 / 6
Isaacs Interview [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/11
Edith Johnston [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8 / 7
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Susannah Joyce [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/8
Joyce Interview [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/12
Julie Lee [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/9
Lee, Stewart Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/14
Madeline Lennon [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/10
Milton, Lennon, Rossiter, Connell, Riley Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/7

Dorhoro Lont [Trongorint]	2010	AEC 100 9/11
Barbara Lent [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/11
Lent Interview [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/15
Mary McKim, Kim Luton, Barbara Lent [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/20
Kim Luton [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/12
Luton Interview [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/16
Mary McKim, Kim Luton, Barbara Lent [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/20
Susan Macphail [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/13
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Barb MacQuarrie [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/14
Quintero-Weldon, MacQuarrie, Richardson, Schnall Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/17
Marg McGill [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/15
Savage, Foster, Fredin, McGill Interviews [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/13
Sasha McInnes [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/16
Mary McKim [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/17
McKim Interview [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/18
Mary McKim, Kim Luton, Barbara Lent [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/20
Donnafaye Milton [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/18
Milton, Lennon, Rossiter, Connell, Riley Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/7
Gloria Mulcahy [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/19
Paddy Musson [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/20
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Kathleen Okruhlik [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/21
Backhouse, Boyd, Greaves, Okruhlik Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/3
Barbara Nickerson-Pare [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/22
Estela Quintero-Weldon [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/23
Quintero-Weldon, MacQuarrie, Richardson, Schnall Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/17
Betsy Reilly [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/24
Hoff, Edwards, Barber, Reilly, Bottom Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/4
Jan Richardson [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/25
Quintero-Weldon, MacQuarrie, Richardson, Schnall Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/17
Maureen Riley [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/26
Milton, Lennon, Rossiter, Connell, Riley Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/7
Darlene Ritchie [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/27
Margo Ritchie [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/28
Timmins, Ritchie Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/19
Margaret Rossiter [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/29
Milton, Lennon, Rossiter, Connell, Riley Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 3/2/ AFC 100 - 24/7
Blanche Savage [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/7
Savage, Foster, Fredin, McGill Interviews [DVD]	2010	AFC 100 - 3/30 AFC 100 - 24/13
Eleanor Schnall [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/13
Quintero-Weldon, MacQuarrie, Richardson, Schnall Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/31 AFC 100 - 24/17
Janet Stewart [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/17 AFC 100 - 8/32
		AFC 100 - 8/32 AFC 100 - 24/14
Lee, Stewart Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/14

Arlene Timmins [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/33
Timmins, Ritchie Interviews [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/19
Julie White [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/34
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Kate Wiggins [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/35
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
Shelley Yeo [Transcript]	2010	AFC 100 - 8/36
Musson, Johnston, White, Goble, Dalton, Wiggins, Beach, Macphail,	2010	AFC 100 - 24/5
Hutchinson, Yeo Interviews [DVD]		
[Photographs] [CD]	2010	AFC 100 - 24/21

Series 21 Pat Chefurka Papers

Dates

1965 - 1997

Extent and Material

13 cm of textual records 27 photographs - b&w 1 photograph - col.

Biographical Sketch

Pat Chefurka was born in Manitoba in 1924. She received a Bachelor of Science degree from Brandon College and became the first woman to receive a Master's degree in physics from Montana State College. She taught in a London high school from 1956 to 1962, and accepted a position teaching in the Physics Department at The University of Western Ontario in 1963.

Pat became actively involved in politics during the 1940's when she became a member of the Co-operative Commonwealth Federation (CCF), and spent a great deal of time with Tommy Douglas, then the premier of Saskatchewan. In 1963, Pat ran as a New Democratic Party (NDP) candidate in the provincial election for Middlesex South. In 1964, she was elected president of the London and Middlesex Ridings Association and became the Provincial Executive of the Ontario New Democratic Party. In 1965 she ran in the federal election in Middlesex West. Pat remained heavily involved in politics and organized Ken Bolton's campaign in Middlesex South. In the early 1970's she was a provincial candidate for Middlesex North as well as campaign manager or organizer for Ray Funk, Jane Bigelow and Irene Mathyssen. She served as Vice-President of the Ontario NDP and as chairman of the Provincial Resolutions Committee, and was the first woman president of the Ontario NDP.

Pat met her husband Dr. William (Bill) Chefurka, a biochemist, while attending Brandon College. They were married in 1946 and together had three children: Paul, Tannis and Cara.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the political career of Pat Chefurka. Included are committee minutes, campaign materials, NDP correspondence, speeches, press releases, letters to editors, photographs and news clippings.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding AidsFile list available.

Immediate Source of AcquisitionDonated by Pat Chefurka in 2008.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Curriculum Vitae	n.d.	AFC 100 - 8/37
Campaign Material	1965	AFC 100 - 8/38
Campaign Materials	1971-1975	AFC 100 - 8/39
Speeches	1971, 1975	AFC 100 - 8/40
Press Releases	1966-1978	AFC 100 - 8/41
Letters to the Editor	1964, 1994	AFC 100 - 8/42
NDP Correspondence	1964-1966	AFC 100 - 8/43
Executive Committee Meetings [Riding Association]	1964-1966	AFC 100 - 8/44
Executive Committee Meetings [Riding Association]	1976-1978	AFC 100 - 8/45
Annual General Meeting	1965,1976,1996	AFC 100 - 8/46
Nomination Meeting	1977	AFC 100 - 8/47
Election Steering Committee	1977	AFC 100 - 8/48
Membership Meeting	1965	AFC 100 - 8/49
Policy Review Committee	1965	AFC 100 - 8/50
Resolutions Committee	1965	AFC 100 - 8/51
Area Council Meeting	1964, 1976	AFC 100 - 8/52
General NDP	1964-1978, 1991-1997	AFC 100 - 8/53
General	1976,1984	AFC 100 - 8/54
Newspaper Clippings	1970-1975,1965,1990-1996	AFC 100 - 8/55
Chefurka Photographs		AFC 100 - 8/56
Chefurka Photographs		AFC 100 - 8/57
Chefurka Photographs		AFC 100 - 5
Group and Campaign Photographs		AFC 100 - 8/58
Various Photographs		AFC 100 - 8/59

Series 22 Women Artists in the Western World Records

Dates

1981 - 1982

Extent and Material

1.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Women Artists in the Western World was a Visual Arts course offered at The University of Western Ontario offered in 1981-1982. The course examined the contributions of women to the visual arts from the Renaissance to the present, in Europe, Canada and the United States. Works were studied within the historical context of each period in order to reconstruct the changing and developing role of women artists.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records pertaining to the visual arts course Women Artists in the Western World. Included are course materials and a booklet outlining Women's Studies at The University of Western Ontario.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Madeline Lennon until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

Notes

1. Includes 2 issues (Volume 1, numbers 1 and 2) of Spirale: A Women's Art and Culture Quarterly, published by Womanspirit.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Course Materials	1981-1982	AFC 100 - 8/60

Spirale	1981	AFC 100 - 8/61
General	1981-1982	AFC 100 - 8/62

Series 23 Keepers of the Ways Records

Dates

1988

Extent and Material

1 folder of textual records 1017 photographs - 35mm slides - col. & b&w 1 videocassette - ³/₄" 3 videocassettes - VHS 4 audio cassettes 59 audio tapes - 1/4"

Administrative History

Keepers of the Ways was a project of the Native Women of Southwestern Ontario. It began in 1987 and was funded by various private and government organizations. The project involved recording interviews of twenty-seven women who were actively involved in keeping traditional native arts alive. The video and accompanying guide was intended to serve as an introduction to native culture and values, and as a tool for native groups, who wished to honour, preserve and revive aspects of their cultures.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to Keepers of the Ways. Included are a video based package pamphlet, an invitation, slides, reel to reel tapes, VHS videocassettes, cassettes, and one master broadcast videocassette.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Conditions Governing Access

Researchers seeking access to the audio cassettes and tapes are required to submit a written request outlining the intended use of the material. Access will be granted at the discretion of the University, and those to whom access is granted may be required to sign a research agreement.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by Betsy Reilly in 2007.

Notes

1. Keepers of the Ways Native Women in the Heritage Arts: A Video and Cultural Guide can found in Sub-series 5 Publications and Reports in Series 34 Women's Workshop.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Video Promotions	1988	AFC 100 - 8/63
Slides	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 9
Slides	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 10
[Keepers of the Ways] [videocassette]	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 11
[Keepers of the Ways] [videocassette VHS]	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 11
Janet MacDonald [Side A marked Lucinda Smyth] [audio cassette]	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 7
Jeanne McDonald [audio cassette]	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 16
Cheryl Perich [audio cassette]	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 7
Andrea Simon [audio cassette]	[1987?]	AFC 100 - 7
Andrea Simon [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Rosemary Albert [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Elda Antone [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Denise Beeswax [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Lorraine Bressette [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Bernice Chrisjohn [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Eula Chrisjohn [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Hazel Cornelius [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Mercy Doxtator [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Linda Eljah [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Maxine Hendrick [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Arlene John [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Dorothy Kennedy [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Roberta M. [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Emily Nicholas [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Caroline Oliver [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
C. Sands [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Mable Smith [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Lucinda Smyth [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Cheryl Snake [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Jean Stonefish [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
V. Stonefish [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Verna Johnston-Sylvester [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Arnette Timothy [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Mary Whiteye [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
L. Williams [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
Audrey Wilson [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11
S. Wrightman [audio tape]	[1987?]	AFC 100 -11

Series 24 Maureen Riley Papers

Dates

1983-2008

Extent and Material

2 cm of textual records

Biographical Sketch

Maureen Riley was raised in Hamilton, Ontario and moved to London in 1970 to attend Brescia University College. She is a self-taught artist, who turned to full-time painting after creating illustrations for her own unpublished stories. Her work has been shown regularly in London since 1981, and has been exhibited as well in Toronto, Ottawa and New York. In 1986, her works were showcased in the Offices of Ontario Premiere David Pearson. Maureen served as the public relations officer for Womanspirit.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records pertaining to Maureen Riley and her artwork. Includes are copies of artwork, information on exhibitions and style, and published artwork including posters and magazine pages and two issues of the Western Alumni Gazette which includes artwork of Riley.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Maureen Riley until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Published Artwork	1984-2007	AFC 100 - 8/64
Posters	2003,2008	AFC 100 - 5
Artwork	1986,2005	AFC 100 - 8/65

Newspaper Clippings	1983-2003	AFC 100 - 8/66
General	1983-1985, 2001	AFC 100 - 8/67

Series 25 Women's Monument Project Records

Dates

1994 - 1995

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records 11 photographs - col. 1 photograph - 35mm slide - col.

Administrative History

The Women's Monument Project was established to commemorate the fourteen women who died at the Montreal Massacre, December 6th, 1989, and the women in the London community who die each year as a result of violence against women. The monument was designed by a UWO art student Leigh Raney and unveiled December 6th, 1994.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the Women's Monument Project. Included are city resolution documents; design competition papers and drawings; dedication ceremony materials; fundraising, donation and construction cost records; public responses and news clippings.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
City Resolution	1994	AFC 100 - 8/68
Design Competition	1994	AFC 100 - 8/69
Dedication Ceremony	1994	AFC 100 - 8/70
Dedication Photographs	1994	AFC 100 - 8/71
Donation Acknowledgement	1994-1995	AFC 100 - 8/72
Public Responses	1994	AFC 100 - 8/73
London Women's Monument Committee	1994	AFC 100 - 8/74

Fundraising Committee	1994	AFC 100 - 8/75
Construction Costing	1994-1995	AFC 100 - 8/76
Newspaper Clippings	1994	AFC 100 - 8/77

Series 26 Women's Community House Records

Dates

1978-1983

Extent of Material

2 folders of textual records 1 photograph - b&w

Administrative History

The Women's Community House is a charitable non-profit organization founded in 1978 to serve the needs of abused women and their children in London and region. It provides emergency and short-term shelter, counselling and support, second stage housing, a 24-hour helpline and transitional outreach services. Women's Community House operates in partnership with local groups, institutions and services, and actively participates in regional, provincial and international solutions towards ending violence against women.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the operations of Women's Community House. Included are information on the house, a report to the board of directors, and news clippings.

Language of Material

In English.

Findings Aids

File list available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Newspaper Clippings	1978-1980	AFC 100 - 5
General	1977,1979,1983	AFC 100 - 12/1

Series 27 London Women's Liberation Records

Dates

1969 - 1971, 2002

Extent and Material

2 cm of textual records

Administrative History

London Women's Liberation was a group of women who came together to help fight alongside other Women's Liberation groups around the globe to end the oppression of women. They were against the attitudes of the 1960s and 1970s of how men (and women) were to act, as women at the time were seen as inferior beings. The group was against stereotyping women as such inferior beings, television commercials portraying women in the 'housewife' role, laws and rules which told women how to act and what to do and the objectification of women. This group fought to have equal rights between men and women.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the activities of London Women's Liberation. Included are correspondence, bulletins, abortion caravan information, pamphlets and news clippings.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Correspondence	1970	AFC 100 - 12/2
Abortion Caravan	1970-1971	AFC 100 - 12/3
Bulletins	1970-1971	AFC 100 - 12/4
Newspaper Clippings	1970-1971	AFC 100 - 12/5
General	1969-1971, 2002	AFC 100 - 12/6
Miscellaneous	1969	AFC 100 - 12/7

Series 28 Ontario Women's Action Coalition Records

Dates

1990 - 1991

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records

Administrative History

The Ontario Women's Action Coalition is a bilingual province-wide organization of Ontario Feminists. The Coalition's aim is to achieve equality of women through lobbying and political action, exchange of information and cooperation, monitoring government policies and actions, and developing alternative policies based on feminist principals.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the operations of the Ontario Women's Action Coalition. Included are proposed constitutions and general information.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Proposed Constitution	1990-1991	AFC 100 - 12/8
General	n.d	AFC 100 - 12/9

Series 29 Sexual Assault Centre Records

Dates

1985 - 1988, 1994 - 1996, 2002

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records

Administrative History

In April, 1975, the Sexual Assault Crisis Line service was established. It was initially administered by a Committee of the Board of Directors of the London Women's Resource Centre. In March 1985, the Sexual Assault Crisis Line was incorporated as a separate body from the London Women's Resource Centre and renamed the Sexual Assault Centre London with its own Board of Directors administering all operations.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the operations of the Sexual Assault Centre. Included are background and training materials, annual reports, meeting announcements and minutes, financial statements, correspondence, symposium information, grant proposals and general information.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Blanch Savage, Marg McGill and Barb MacQuarrie until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Background Materials	1985	AFC 100 - 12/10
Training Materials	1985	AFC 100 - 12/11
Symposium	[1985?]	AFC 100 - 12/12
Grant Proposal	[1986?]	AFC 100 - 12/13

Annual Reports	1985, 1986-1988	AFC 100 - 12/14
Annual General Meetings	1986,1987	AFC 100 - 12/15
Financial Statements	1988	AFC 100 - 12/16
Correspondence	1995,1996, 1997	AFC 100 - 12/17
General	1985,1988, 1994, 2002	AFC 100 - 12/18

Series 30 Womanpower Records

Dates

1974 - 1998

Extent and Material

6.5 cm of textual records

Administrative History

Womanpower was created in 1974 through the Outreach Programme of the Canada Employment and Immigration Commission to provide free career and vocational counselling services and resources for women in London and vicinity. Womanpower offered individual and group programs to assist women of all ages in the various stages of their lives, and presented workshops, seminars and inter-agency staff development sessions. Womanpower was dissolved in 1997.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the establishment, governance and dissolution of Womanpower. Included are corporate documents, minutes, financial records, winding down documents, correspondence, presentations, and news clippings.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Related Materials

- 1. Additional records relating to Womanpower can be found in Papers of Womanpower, Inc.
- 2. Additional material related to the Search of Self Program can be found in Sub-series 5 Sponsored Events / Supported Initiatives of Series 33 London Status Women Action Group Records.

Custodial History

Records held by Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Notes

1. Girls' Career Development: Two Steps Forward, One Step Back, a review of literature on girls and career choices by Kathleen McLaughlin and produced Womanpower, can be found in Sub-series 6 General of Series 34 Women's Workshop Records.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Corporate Documents	1974, 1994	AFC 100 - 12/22
Winding Down Documents	1997	AFC 100 - 12/23
Presentations	1976, 1997	AFC 100 - 12/24
Board of Director Meeting Minutes	1995-1998	AFC 100 - 12/25
Strategic Planning Meeting Minutes	1994, 1997	AFC 100 - 12/26
Hiring Committee Meeting	n.d.	AFC 100 - 12/27
Financial Documents	1997-1998	AFC 100 - 12/28
Correspondence	1983, 1997	AFC 100 - 12/29
Newspaper Clippings	1997	AFC 100 - 12/30
General	1997	AFC 100 - 12/31

Series 31 London Women Teachers' Association Records

Dates

1982 - 1998

Extent and Material

3 cm of textual records

1 photograph album

1 autograph album

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the activities of the London Women Teachers' Association. Included are proposals, presentations and papers, newsletters and correspondence, a photograph album and autograph book.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Mary Vernon and Judy Kwasnica until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2006 and 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009 and 2011.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Proposals / Presentations / Papers	1986, 1990	AFC 100 - 12/32
Newsletters	1988, 1992-1993, 1998	AFC 100 - 12/33
Correspondence	1983	AFC 100 - 12/34
Photograph Album	1982-1983	AFC 100 - 13
Autograph Book	1983	AFC 100 - 13

Series 32 Federation of Women Teacher's Associations of Ontario Records

Dates

1976 - 1996

Extent and Material

7.5 cm of textual records 1 videocassette - VHS

Administrative History

An affiliated group of the Ontario Teachers' Federation (OTF), the Federation of Women Teacher's Associations of Ontario (FWTAO) was the professional organization representing two-thirds of all public elementary school teachers in Ontario. Formed in 1888 the FWTAO worked to end discrimination against and stereotyping of women teachers, and offered professional services to individual teachers. In 1998, the FWTAO merged with the Ontario Public School Men Teachers' Federation forming the Elementary Teachers' Federation of Ontario.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the activities of the Federation of Women Teacher's Association of Ontario. Included are reports and proposals, membership records, workshop and conference materials, brochures, and publications.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Kem Murch and Mary Vernon until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Reports / Proposals	1984-1993	AFC 100 - 12/35
Membership	1992, 1996	AFC 100 - 12/36

Workshops	1977, 1979	AFC 100 - 12/37
Conferences	1977	AFC 100 - 12/38
Brochures	1984-1990	AFC 100 - 12/39
Publications	1968, 1979, 1982-1992	AFC 100 - 12/40
OTF 50 th Anniversary [TVONTARIO] [videocassette]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 6

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records

Dates

1978 - 2006

Extent and Material

88.5 cm of textual records

10 photographs - b&w.

52 photographs - col.

2 negatives - b&w.

11 videocassettes - VHS

45 audio cassettes

Administrative History

The London Status of Women Action Group (LSWAG) was established in 1978 to promote unity among those who share a common interest in improving the status of women and eliminating barriers to the right for self-determination for women, and to establish and maintain a working relationship with other similar groups at the regional, provincial and national levels. Open to all persons who supported its objects and goals, LSWAG was governed by an Executive Committee elected at an annual general meeting and operated through a system of committees. The organization offered educational and communication programs, as well as sponsoring such events as International Women's Day, and published the Matrix newsletter.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records relating to the governance and operations of the London Status of Women Action Group. Included are corporate documents and minutes; grant applications; records of LSWAG activities and sponsored events; the publication Matrix; photographs; and recordings of various individuals, discussions and programs.

Arrangement

The series has been arranged into the following sub-series:

Sub-series I	Corporate Records
Sub-series 2	Grants
Sub-series 3	Activity Records
Sub-series 4	Publications
Sub-series 5	Sponsored Events / Supported Initiatives Records
Sub-series 6	Photographs
Sub-series 7	General Records

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Conditions Governing Access

Most of the audio cassettes contain copyrighted material. It is the responsibility of the researcher to obtain appropriate copyright permissions prior to using the contents.

Custodial History

Records held by Carol Finlayson, Margaret Hoff, Mary McKim, Blanche Savage and Sharon Westland until transferred to the London Women's History Group in 2005 and 2010.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by the London Women's History Group in 2009 and 2011.

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 1 Corporate Records

Dates

1978 - 1998

Extent and Material

38 cm of textual records. 3 videocassettes - VHS

4 audio cassettes

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the governance of the London Status of Women Action Group. Included are constitutions and by-laws, charity registration documents, executive committee and committee minutes, committee profiles and membership lists, financial records, correspondence, and recordings of general meetings and events.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Constitution and By-Laws	1980-1981, 1985, 1987,	AFC 100 - 12/41
	1991	
Charity Registration	1985-1986, 1988, 1990	AFC 100 - 12/42
Executive Committee Minutes	1983	AFC 100 - 12/43
Executive Committee Minutes	1984	AFC 100 - 12/44
Executive Committee Minutes	1985	AFC 100 - 12/45
Executive Committee Minutes	1986	AFC 100 - 12/46
Executive Committee Minutes	1987	AFC 100 - 12/47
Executive Committee Minutes	1988	AFC 100 - 12/48
Executive Committee Minutes	1989	AFC 100 - 12/49
Executive Committee Minutes	1990	AFC 100 - 12/50
Executive Committee Minutes	1991	AFC 100 - 12/51
Executive Committee Minutes	1992	AFC 100 - 12/52
Executive Committee Minutes	1993	AFC 100 - 12/53
Executive Committee Membership Lists	1981-1992	AFC 100 - 12/54
Anniversary Committee	1987-1988	AFC 100 - 14/1
Media Wise Committee	1982-1983, 1986, 1991	AFC 100 - 14/2
Women Against Pornography Committee Minutes and	1983-1986	AFC 100 - 14/3
Membership Lists		
Women Against Pornography Committee Information	1983-1985	AFC 100 - 14/4
Women Against Pornography Committee Correspondence	1980-1983	AFC 100 - 14/5

Women Against Pornography Committee Correspondence	1984-1985, 1989	AFC 100 - 14/6
Steering Committee	1987-1988	AFC 100 - 14/7
Other Committees	1978, 1984-1987, 1992	AFC 100 - 14/8
Committee Profiles	n.d.	AFC 100 - 14/9
Financial Statements	1981-1988	AFC 100 - 14/10
Ledger	1979-1986	AFC 5
Income and Expenses	1986-1988	AFC 5
Cheque Registers and Reconciliations	1988-1992	AFC 100 - 14/11
Financial General	1980, 1986	AFC 100 - 14/12
Correspondence	1980	AFC 100 - 14/13
Correspondence	1981	AFC 100 - 14/14
Correspondence	1983-1984	AFC 100 - 14/15
Correspondence	1985	AFC 100 - 14/16
Correspondence	1986-1987	AFC 100 - 14/17
Correspondence	1988-1989	AFC 100 - 14/18
Correspondence	1991-1993, 1996, 1998	AFC 100 - 14/19
Annual General Meeting Minutes	1981, 1986-1988, 1990-	AFC 100 - 14/20
	1993, 1998	
Membership Lists and Information	1982-1983	AFC 100 - 14/21
General		AFC 100 - 14/22
LSWAG AGM [Annual General Meeting] April 1, 1992	1992	AFC 100 - 19
Queen, Judy Rebik - NAC Pres. Furettes [video cassette]		
LSWAG Gen Mtg.[General Meeting] Jan 14/89 "What is	1989	AFC 100 - 19
Feminism" / Rebecca Coulter, Wendy Turner, Marion Boyd		
[video cassette]		
LSWAG 88-89/ LSWAG [Event] [video cassette]	1988-1989	AFC 100 - 19
LSWAG Party Dec.8/84/ I.W.D. March 85/ Stowe-Gullen	1984-1985	AFC 100 - 16
May 3/85 Furettes [audio cassette]		
LSWAG Gen Mtg [General Meeeting] Sept 15/87/ Kay	1987	AFC 100 - 16
MacPherson		
LSWAG Myg. Jan 12/88/ Joan Smith	1988	AFC 100 - 16
I.W.D. March/85/LSWAG Party Dec 8/84/ Stowe-Gullen	1984-1985	AFC 100 - 16
May 3/85		

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 2 Grants

Dates

1979 - 1988

Extent and Material

15 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consist of records relating to the grants applied for by the London Status of Women Action Group. Included are applications and supporting documents; and the report How Can I Survive, the grant-funded study of the needs of low income women.

Arrangement

Grant applications filed by dates of proposed project.

Notes

1. The report How Can I Survive has been reconstructed from the only copy available on an original floppy disk. Spelling errors have been corrected, and the text has been reformatted to reduce the number of pages.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Application May 1979-August 1979	1979	AFC 100 - 14/23
Application May 1979-August 1979 [Partial]	1979	AFC 100 - 14/50
Skeletal Biographies of Interviews	n.d.	AFC 100 - 21
Working File Cards	n.d.	AFC 100 - 21
Application September 1979-April 1980	1979	AFC 100 - 14/24
Application September 1981-April 1982	1980-1981	AFC 100 - 14/25
Application October 1982-June 1983	1982-1983	AFC 100 - 14/26
Application 1983 [Summer Canada]	1983	AFC 100 - 14/27
Application 1983 [Canada Works]	1983-1984	AFC 100 - 14/28
Application September 1983-April 1984	1983-1984	AFC 100 - 14/29
Application October 1984-April 1985	1984-1985	AFC 100 - 14/30
Application 1987-1988	1986-1988	AFC 100 - 14/31
How Can I Survive [Report]	1988	AFC 100 - 14/32
Field Notes [Report]	1987	AFC 100 - 14/33
Field Notes [Report]	1987	AFC 100 - 21
Typed Transcripts (1 of 2) [Report]	1987-1988	AFC 100 - 14/34

Typed Transcripts (2 of 2) [Report]	1987-1988	AFC 100 - 14/35
General [Report]	1987-1988	AFC 100 - 14/36

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 3 Activity Records

Dates

1978 - 2006

Extent and Material

7.5 cm of textual records 1 videocassette - VHS

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the political, social service and outreach activities of the London Status of Women Action Group. Included are records of candidate meetings and candidate questionnaires, workshop materials, sexual harassment hotline information, and records of speaking engagements.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Candidates Questionnaire	1978	AFC 100 - 14/37
All Candidates' Meeting	1985	AFC 100 - 14/38
Candidates Questionnaire	1987	AFC 100 - 14/39
Project 88 / All Candidates' Meeting	1988	AFC 100 - 14/40
Project 1991	1991	AFC 100 - 14/41
Project 97/ All Candidates' Meeting	1997	AFC 100 - 14/42
Project 2000/ All Candidates' Meetings	2000	AFC 100 - 14/43
Project 2000 [videocassette]	2000	AFC 100 - 6
Women Our Votes Count/ All Candidates' Meeting	2003	AFC 100 - 14/44
Project 2006/ All Candidates' Meeting	2006	AFC 100 - 14/45
Votes General	1985, 1988	AFC 100 - 14/46
Health Care for Women Workshop	1981	AFC 100 - 14/47
Sexual Harassment Hotline	1984	AFC 100 - 14/48
Speaking Engagements	1983, 1985-1986	AFC 100 - 14/49

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 4 Publications

Dates

1978 - 1998

Extent and Material

20 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of publications produce by the London Status of Women Action Group. Included are briefs and reports, the monthly newsletter Matrix, and brochures.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Briefs and Reports	1980-1988	AFC 100 - 15/1
Matrix 1978	1978	AFC 100 - 15/2
Matrix 1979	1979	AFC 100 - 15/3
Matrix 1980	1980	AFC 100 - 15/4
Matrix 1981	1981	AFC 100 - 15/5
Matrix 1982	1982	AFC 100 - 15/6
Matrix 1983	1983	AFC 100 - 15/7
Matrix 1984	1984	AFC 100 - 15/8
Matrix 1985	1985	AFC 100 - 15/9
Matrix 1986	1986	AFC 100 - 15/10
Matrix 1987	1987	AFC 100 - 15/11
Matrix 1988	1988	AFC 100 - 15/12
Matrix 1989	1989	AFC 100 - 15/13
Matrix 1990	1990	AFC 100 - 15/14
Matrix 1991	1991	AFC 100 - 15/15
Matrix 1992	1992	AFC 100 - 15/16
Matrix 1993	1993	AFC 100 - 15/17
Matrix 1994	1994	AFC 100 - 15/18
Matrix 1995	1995	AFC 100 - 15/19
Matrix 1996	1996	AFC 100 - 15/20
Matrix 1997	1997	AFC 100 - 15/21
Matrix 1998	1998	AFC 100 - 15/22
Brochures	1978	AFC 100 - 15/23

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 5 Sponsored Events / Supported Initiatives

Dates

1983 - 1999

Extent and Material

7 cm of textual records 6 audio cassettes

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records related events and initiatives sponsored or supported by the London Status of Women Action Group.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
International Women's Day	1983-1988, 1991-1993, 1998,	AFC 100 - 20/1
	1999	
Nellie McClung Essay Contest	1984-1985	AFC 100 - 20/2
Person's Day	1985-1993	AFC 100 - 20/3
Search of Self	1987, 1993	AFC 100 - 20/4
Take Back the Night	1984, 1985	AFC 100 - 20/5
UWO - Women's Studies	1984, 1988	AFC 100 - 20/6
5 Outstanding Young Londoner's Awards Banquet	1978, 1986-1987	AFC 100 - 20/7
Sponsored Events	1984-1986, 1992, 1998	AFC 100 - 20/8
Broadcast Letters	1981, 1991, 1998	AFC 100 - 20/9
The Person's Case Emily Murphy TVO	n.d.	AFC 100 - 16
Furettes Person's Day 85'/Xmas 85'	1985	AFC 100 - 16
Nairobi Conference/Person's Day 85	1985	AFC 100 - 16
Judith Moses Person's Day 85/ Feminism 101	1985	AFC 100 - 16
Kathleen O'Neill Person's Day 85	1985	AFC 100 - 16
Politics at a Glance Person's Day 85	1985	AFC 100 - 16

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 6 Photographs

Dates

1985 - 1992

Extent and Material

10 photographs - b&w 52 photographs - col.

2 negatives b&w

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of photographs of London Status of Women activities and sponsored events.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
LSWAG Executive Meeting	1985	AFC 100 - 20/10
LSAWG Annual General Meeting	1992	AFC 100 - 20/11
International Women's Day	1987	AFC 100 - 20/12
International Women's Day	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/13
Judith Moses/ Person's Day Commendation	1985	AFC 100 - 20/14
Take Back the Night	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/15
[Unidentified]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/16
[Unidentified Event]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/17
[Unidentified Event]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/18

Series 33 London Status of Women Action Group Records Sub-series 7 General

Dates

1981 - 1992

Extent and Material

1 cm of textual records 7 videocassettes - VHS 35 audio cassettes

Scope and Content

Sub-series consist video and audio recordings of various individuals, discussions and programs; news clippings and general information items.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Wayne McLean on Porn/ Gail Hutchinson and Pabert Metg March	1983	AFC 100 - 16
18/83 [audio cassette]		
Wayne McLean Apr. 30/85/ Lesbian Nuns Breaking Silence/Clarence	1985	AFC 100 - 16
Crossman and Rosemary Kerr [audio cassette]		
McLean - Allowed to Steal [audio cassette]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 16
Wayne McLean May 3/85/ Heidi Strausser and Marc Emery/ Freedom	1985	AFC 100 - 16
vs. Feminism [audio cassette]		
Wayne McLean on Homosexuality/ 1984 [audio cassette]	1984	AFC 100 - 16
Wayne McLean Mar 12/85/ Profile and Morgentaler/ and Agnus	1985	AFC 100 - 16
Lansing Anti-Abortion [audio cassette]		
Morgentaler Mar.12/85 UWO [audio cassette]	1985	AFC 100 - 17
Morgentaler Mar.12/85 UWO [audio cassette]	1985	AFC 100 - 17
Cable Cast Apr.6/83 Porn/ Gail Hutchinson, Carole Ann Burris/	1983	AFC 100 - 17
Kathleen Okrulik [audio cassette]		
Pornography - Cable Cast Apr.6/83/ Gail Hutchinson, Carole Ann	1983	AFC 100 - 17
Burris/ Kathleen Okrulik [audio cassette]		
Return of the Goddess/ Political Change/ CBC Jan 29/1986 [audio	1986	AFC 100 - 17
cassette]		
Return of the Goddess/ CBC Radio Jan 22/86 [audio cassette]	1986	AFC 100 - 17
"Ideas" Return of the Goddess/ CBC Jan 15/86 [audio cassette]	1986	AFC 100 - 17
NAC (Lorraine Greaves) vs Real Women "Talk Back"/ Jan 15/1987	1987	AFC 100 - 17
[audio cassette]		
Sylvia Gold - Talk Back and Feminism [audio cassette]	n.d	AFC 100 - 17

Judith's Moses and Shapiro Woodstock Univ Feminist Club Feb 28/85 / Judith Moses AGM "Fragile Web" April 85 [audio cassette]	1985	AFC 100 - 17
Judith's Moses and Shapiro Woodstock Univ Feminist Club Feb 28/85/ Judith Moses AGM "Fragile Web" April 85 [audio cassette]	1985	AFC 100 - 17
Kate Young - Media Watch Pat Davies and Marilyn Friedman	1982,	AFC 100 - 17
Dialogue Porn - Gail Hutchinson, Mary Ann Ayim, Carole Ann Burris	1983, 1985	
/ Leona Aroha		
Day Care - Marion Boyd Oct 14/86 [audio cassette]	1986	AFC 100 - 17
LSWAG Immigrant Women Dec 8/87 [audio cassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 17
Lorraine Greaves "Female and Male Violence - Has Anything	1986	AFC 100 - 17
Changed?" Feb 27/1986 [audio cassette]		
"Women and Spirituality" by Bernice Santor Education Committee	1985	AFC 100 - 17
Nov 18/1985 [audio cassette]		
X-mas 85 "Queen" Lori and Deb/ Queen '85 May 85 [audio cassette]	1985	AFC 100 - 17
Yatfae - AGM Apr 17/86 [audio cassette]	1986	AFC 100 - 18
Louise Dulude [audio cassette]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
Opening Address: Dr. George Gerbner, Ph.D. [audio cassette]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
Luncheon Address: Dr. Everett C. Koop U.S. Surgeon General [audio	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
cassette]		
Afternoon Address: Andrea Dworkin: Author of Men Possessing	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
Women [audio cassette]		
The Impact of Pornography on Womens Health Issues Susan Cole	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
[audio cassette]		
Panel: "Pornography - Its Content, Its Harm, Its Effect" Tape 1 Side A	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
[audio cassette]		
Panel: "Pornography - Its Content, Its Harm, Its Effect" Tape 2 Side C	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
[audio cassette]		
Panel: "The Social Impact of Television Violence" Tape 1 Side A	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
[audio cassette]		
Panel: "Pornography - The Victims and the Perpetrators" Tape 1 Side	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
A [audio cassette]		
Panel: "Pornography - The Victims and the Perpetrators" Tape 2 Side	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
C [audio cassette]		
Combined Panel: Tape 1 Side A [audio cassette]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 18
Stowe-Gullen May, 1986/ Fem Awards - May 3/1986 Lorraine	1986	AFC 100 - 19
Greaves, Susan booth, Paddy Musson [videocassette]		
Stowe-Gullen May, 1987/ Sharon and Blanche [videocassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 19
Gladys Taylor Oct. 17, 1988 [videocassette]	1988	AFC 100 - 19
NAC (National Action Committee) Jan, 1987/ Welcome NAC Jan/87	1987	AFC 100 - 19
Marion Boyd, Julie Lee, Nikki Colodny, Questions, Kathleen Shannon		
[videocassette]		
NAC Jan, 1987/ NAC Reorganizational Mt Greta Nemeroff	1987	AFC 100 - 19
[videocassette]		

NAC Jan, 1987/ Entertainment - Talking Vulva, Furettes/ Kay	1987	AFC 100 - 19
McPherson, Louise Dulude [videocassette]		
NAC Jan, 1987/ Marjorie Cohen Prostitution Workshop [videocassette]	1987	AFC 100 - 19
Newspaper Clippings	1981-1991	AFC 100 - 20/19
General	1985-1992	AFC 100 - 20/20

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records

Dates

1973 - 1993

Extent and Material

72.5 cm of textual records 1 film reel - 16mm

Administrative History

Women's Workshop was established in 1974 in response to an expressed need by women in London for alternate learning opportunities. If offered non-credit workshops at The University of Western Ontario and Fanshawe College. At Fanshawe, Women's Workshop developed and implemented the Everywoman's Education Centre and launched the first certificate courses in Women's Studies in Ontario. In 1977, Women's Workshop began sponsoring its own education programs and a number of additional learning projects both within the city of London and throughout Southwestern Ontario. It was a non-profit organization designed to stimulate learning opportunities for women in London and Southwestern Ontario. An alternative to traditional educational programs, it was designed to create a community of women, to foster emotional and intellectual connectedness within and with other women, to build upon own experiences of life and work and to struggle with and seek answers to questions. Women's Workshop was dissolved in 1993.

Scope and Content

Series consists of records related to the establishment, operations and dissolution of Women's Workshop. Included are letters patent, by-laws, financial records, descriptions of programs and courses, newsletters and press releases, yearbooks, and news clippings.

Arrangement

Sub-series 1	Corporate Records
Sub-series 2	Financial Records
Sub-series 3	Course / Program Records
Sub-series 4	Grants and Proposals
Sub-series 5	Publications and Reports
Sub-series 6	General Records

Language of Material

In English.

Findings Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Betsy Reilly until donated to Western Archives, and by Kem Murch, and Margaret Simpson until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by Betsy Reilly in 2007 and the London Women's History Group in 2009.

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records Sub-series 1 Corporate Records

Dates

1974 - 1993

Extent and Material

2.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the establishment, governance and dissolution of Women's Workshop. Included are letters patent, charitable registration documentation, bylaws, Policies, Board minutes and correspondence.

Notes

1. The Letters Patent file includes the 1993 Order of Dissolution.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Letters Patent	1974-1993	AFC 100 - 20/21
Charitable Registration	1975-1994	AFC 100 - 20/22
By-Laws	1975-1981	AFC 100 - 20/23
Policies	1979	AFC 100 - 20/24
Board Minutes	1977-1980	AFC 100 - 20/25
Correspondence	1974-1992	AFC 100 - 20/26

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records Sub-series 2 Financial Records

Dates

1975 - 1988

Extent and Material

3 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the Women's Workshop financial transactions. Included are banking arrangements, budgets, financial statements, income and project financing records.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Banking Arrangements	1975-1984	AFC 100 - 20/27
Budget	1978	AFC 100 - 20/28
Financial Statements	1977-1993	AFC 100 - 20/29
Income	1975-1979	AFC 100 - 20/30
Project Fundraising	1975-1988	AFC 100 - 20/31

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records Sub-series 3 Course / Program Records

Dates

1975-1980

Extent and Material

43.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of records relating to the courses and programs offered by Women's Workshop. Included are course offerings information, course and session outlines and notes, and correspondence.

Arrangement

Course materials arranged by course title.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Course Offerings	1976-1980	AFC 100 - 20/32
A New Psychology	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/33
All Day Assertiveness Workshop	1977-1978	AFC 100 - 20/34
Alternative Learning Models	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/35
Anger	1987	AFC 100 - 20/36
Between Yearning and Daring	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/37
Christianity: A Reassessment	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/38
Children's Sexuality Workshop	1979	AFC 100 - 20/39
Everywoman's Workshop	1977-1979	AFC 100 - 20/40
Employment Orientation Program	1975-1976	AFC 100 - 20/41
Feminism as a Contemporary Social Movement	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/42
Feminism Leadership	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/43
The Growth and Development of Mothers	1975	AFC 100 - 20/44
Introduction to Non-Traditional Occupations (INTO) Program	n.d.	AFC 100 - 20/45
INTO - Assertive Language Session	1979	AFC 100 - 20/46
Joy of Womanhood	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/1
Living with Children	1980	AFC 100 - 22/2
Miscellaneous Courses	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/3
Opening Doors: Career Planning for Women	1976	AFC 100 - 22/4
Our Mothers - Motherhood Papers	1979	AFC 100 - 22/5
Of Women Born	1979	AFC 100 - 22/6

In Praise of Women	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/7
Painting for Women	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/8
Self-Assertion	1977	AFC 100 - 22/9
Spirituality and Liberation [notes]	1976	AFC 100 - 22/10
Spirituality and Liberation	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/11
Understanding the Media	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/12
Women in the Mainstream	1977	AFC 100 - 22/13
Women's Bodies / Women's Minds	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/14
Women and Money	1977	AFC 100 - 22/15
Women's Traditional Handwork	n.d.	AFC 100 - 22/16
Women in Canadian Fiction / Women in Today's Fiction in Canada	1975	AFC 100 - 22/17
Women Identity and Direction [Course Outline, Sessions 1-2]	1975-1979,	AFC 100 - 22/18
	1980	
Women Identity and Direction [Sessions 3-5]	1976, 1980	AFC 100 - 22/19
Women to Women [Course Information]	1976-1977	AFC 100 - 22/20
Women to Women	1976-1977	AFC 100 - 22/21
Women and Others	1980	AFC 100 - 22/22

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records Sub-series 4 Grants and Proposals

Dates

1975 - 1977

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of grant applications and program proposals.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Program Proposals	1975	AFC 100 - 22/23
Canada Works Grant Application	1977	AFC 100 - 22/24
Community Outreach: Leadership Training for Women	1977	AFC 100 - 22/25

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records Sub-series 5 Publications and Reports

Dates

1973 - 1988

Extent and Material

15.5 cm of textual records

Scope and Content

Sub-series consists of reports, guides, newsletters, press releases and broadcast letters produced and received by Women's Workshop. Includes the Keepers of the Way video and cultural guide, and the final report of the Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for Women (CCLOW).

File	Dates	Box / Folder
INTO Evaluation: Expanding Women's Career Options	[1980?]	AFC 100 - 22/26
Keepers of the Ways: Video and Cultural Guide	1988	AFC 100 - 22/27
Passage to the Great Adventure	1979	AFC 100 - 22/28
Women Learning about Learning	1980	AFC 100 - 22/29
Women INTO [Introduction to Non-Traditional Occupations]	1981	AFC 100 - 22/30
Trades and Technology		
CCLOW [Canadian Committee on Learning Opportunities for	1979	AFC 100 - 22/31
Women] Report		
The Development of Educational Practices in the Training of	1985	AFC 100 - 23/1
Women for Work in Technology and Trades		
Mediations for Morning Women	1983	AFC 100 - 23/2
Pre-Trades Training Program for Women	1981	AFC 100 - 23/3
Women's Industrial Training Program (W.I.T.)	n.d.	AFC 100 - 23/4
Newsletters	1973-1974	AFC 100 - 23/5
Newsletters	1974-1976	AFC 100 - 23/6
Newsletters	1975-1977	AFC 100 - 23/7
Press Releases / Broadcast Letters	1976	AFC 100 - 23/8

Series 34 Women's Workshop Records Sub-series 6 General Records

Dates

1975 - 1989

Extent and Material

4 cm of textual records 1 film reel - 16mm

Scope and Content

Subseries consists of general materials relating to Women's Workshop. Included are yearbooks, Women Studies information from Fanshawe College, a film, and news clippings. Also includes the publication Girls' Career Development produced by Womanpower.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Yearbooks	1979-1980	AFC 100 - 23/9
Girls' Career Development: Two Steps Forward, One Step Back	1989	AFC 100 - 23/10
Women Studies (Fanshawe)	1976	AFC 100 - 23/11
General	1975-1980	AFC 100 - 23/12
Newspaper Clippings	1977	AFC 100 - 23/13
Breaking Through [film] [27:00]	n.d.	AFC 100 - 11

Series 35 General Records

Dates

1975 - 1993

Extent and Material

4.5 cm of textual records 5 prints - posters

Scope and Content

Series consists of general materials relating to women's issues. Included are news clippings about Jane Bigelow and other London women, City of London day care newsletters, posters, and a report on the needs of adult survivors of sexual abuse produced by a sub-committee of the London Coordinating Committee to end Woman Abuse. International Women's Day posters are included.

Language of Material

In English.

Finding Aids

File list available.

Custodial History

Records held by Pat Chefurka until donated to Western Archives, and by Sheila Davenport until transferred to the London Women's History Group.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Donated by Pat Chefurka in 2008 and the London Women's History Group in 2009.

File	Dates	Box / Folder
Newspaper Clippings - Jane Bigelow	1968-1990	AFC 100 - 23/14
Newspaper Clipplings - Other London Women	1983, 1986	AFC 100 - 23/15
Day Care Newsletters	1975	AFC 100 - 23/16
Report on the Needs of Adult Survivors of Child Sexual Abuse in	1993	AFC 100 - 23/17
London, Ontario		
Posters	1982-1985	AFC 100 - 5